
From Rafael Tovar
To: Gary Copeland
Cc: Church of Christ in Harvest, AL that meets on Kelly Spring Road

November 2023

Good afternoon, all brothers and sisters. Peace and grace be to you 
all in the Lord Jesus Christ.

I have the good purpose of reporting on the activities for the 
month of November 2023, hoping that you like them. We continue 
working with the lessons by brother Jorge Carmona, “Preparing 
Workers,” and preparing evangelists, thus achieving that 17 
churches in Venezuela are receiving such teachings. So far in these 
months we have achieved a significant outreach that we will 
continue into January 2024, if the Lord allows us.

Grateful for your time and spiritual and financial support, as with 
all the saints of Venezuela.

Your brother in Christ, Rafael Tovar.



iglesia de Cristo
In La Floresta
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